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MATERNITY ALLOWANCE – RECOVERY PLAN

We are currently dealing with some backlogs in the delivery of Maternity Allowance. I thought you would find it helpful if I explained how this has occurred and what we are doing to rectify this. 

In the past our usual weekly intake would have been between 1500 and 2000 claims.  As you can see from the table below there has been an increase in volumes of nearly a fifth which seems to be related to a rise in the number of births at the moment (our policy colleagues have informed us a mini-baby boom is underway particularly in the customer groups entitled to MA rather than SMP).  
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MA Claims received 2007

6888 7333 6638 6385 7515 34759

MA Claims received 2008

8612 7274 8666 8023 8620 41195

% increase

25.0% -0.8% 30.6% 25.7% 14.7% 18.5%

Feb Mar Apr May Jun Total


This surge in claims coincided with centralisation, which led to a temporary dip in productivity as people retrained.  We currently have backlog above weekly intake of around 7,000 claims.  In order to clear these claims by my target date of the beginning of October, I have made arrangements for them to be dispersed around the regions making use of pockets of residual MA expertise following the centralisation.  In parallel I am also increasing the staffing in the centralised units by around a fifth so they can cope with the new level of weekly intake.
In terms of customer service detailed records are being kept of the dispersals.  Customers will ring their normal office.  If their case has been exported the office will check the computer systems to see if the case has been cleared and if not we will e mail the enquiry to the exporting office and give the customer the new telephone number for future reference. Therefore, our customers should not be at a disadvantage and should see their applications dealt with.
I am happy for you to share this note with your colleagues.  Clearly if there are local questions these can be picked up through those local contacts.  I will update the CRG on progress the next time we meet.
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